Thomas Jefferson Site Office

## memorandum

DATE:

January 14, 2010

REPLY TO

ATTN OF: SC

SC-TJSO:Hunt

SUBJECT:

ANNUAL NATIONAL ENVIRONMENTAL POLICY ACT PLANNING SUMMARY FOR 2010 – THOMAS JEFFERSON SITE OFFICE

TO: David R. Hill, General Counsel, GC-1

In accordance with the June 1994 Secretarial Policy Statement on National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) and Department of Energy Order 451.1B, the Thomas Jefferson Site Office has reviewed on going and planned activities and has determined that there are no NEPA compliance activities planned over the next 12 months which will require completion of an Environmental Assessment. We also do not anticipate any activities to be conducted which will require an Environmental Impact Statement be prepared over the next 24 months. This memorandum will be available for public review and placed in the public reading room located in Building 12 at the Thomas Jefferson National Accelerator Facility.

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me at (757) 269-7140 or Patty Hunt of my staff at (757) 269-7039.

James A. Turi, Manager
Thomas Jefferson Site Office

cc:

George Malosh, SC-3 Sat Goel, SC-31.1 Carol Borgstrom, GC-20 Peter Siebach, SC-CH Gary Hartman, SE-32 Scott Mallette, SC-TJSO Patty Hunt, SC-TJSO Mary Logue, TJNAF W. Rainey, TJNAF Linda Even, TJNAF Dean Golembeski, TJNAF Public Reading Room